

10 June 2016

S Curtis (dukeofurl) fyi-request-3994-14b1769e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear S Curtis

## Official Information Act Request

We refer to your email dated 12 May 2016.

## Your request

You set out the following as a request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA):

"The Minister has announced some results of a recent Research New Zealand survey undertaken on behalf of ACC. Could you please provide the full report, without any redactions or omissions, from this research group."

## Our response

On the basis of your email, we deduced that the report you refer to is the Research New Zealand Special Report for ACC – Public Sector Trust & Confidence (January to March 2016) (Report).

A redacted version of this Report is attached.

We have redacted the names and contact details of persons noted in the Report. These are withheld under section 9(2)(a) of the OIA so as to protect the privacy of those persons. ACC has determined that the interests being maintained outweigh the interest in making the information available.

Also redacted from the attached Report are the names of other government departments and agencies referred to in the Report. Before we are in a position to provide this particular information unredacted, ACC would need to complete consultation with each of these parties.

In the event that you require a copy of the Report with the names of other government departments and agencies not redacted, please let us know so that the necessary consultation can be undertaken with the twenty-two or so government departments and agencies referred to in the Report.

## Queries or concerns

If you have any questions, ACC will be happy to work with you to answer these. You can contact us at <a href="mailto:GovernmentServices@acc.co.nz">GovernmentServices@acc.co.nz</a> or in writing to <a href="mailto:Government Services">Government Services</a>, PO Box 242, Wellington 6140.

You also have the right to complain to the Office of the Ombudsman regarding ACC's response. You can call them on 0800 802 602 between 9am and 5pm on weekdays, or write to The Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely

**Government Services**